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COMMUNITY ADVISORY NETWORK DEVELOPING ONSLOW

MINUTES

January 3, 2014

The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at Northwoods United Methodist Church on Friday, January 3, 2014. The meeting was called to order at 8:04 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kristi Pitchford. Those in attendance were:  Amelia Grissett, Barrett Kahl, Brian Fike, Carol Elam, Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Collis Niro, Craig Wagner, Daniel Ness, Daphany Hill, Deandra Stills, Donna Grady, Harold Dunlop, James Ross, Janice Graniero, Jason Klein, Jeffrey Sessoms, Jimmy Stevens, Junie Christian, Karol Davis, Kathleen Holbrook,  Kristi Pitchford, Linda Graham,  Lori Jeppe, Mike Fresia, Pamela Brown, Reggie Roy, Rick Moser, Susan Pridgen, Thomas Hill, Trudy Murray, and Ursulla Ingram.  

Excused absences were received from:   Dan Joy, Dana Painter, Gail Taylor, Jon Johnson, Kelley Hamilton, Loretta Keelin, Wendy Monroe, and William Keller.

INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made. 
REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF December 6, 2013

Two corrections were noted in the minutes. Jason Klein made the motion to approve the December meeting minutes. James Ross seconded the motion. The motion carried unopposed. 
EMERGENCY SOLUTIONS GRANT

There was no report from Onslow Community Outreach today to provide the final numbers on their Emergency Solutions Grant program. This item will be tabled to the February meeting.
PROGRAM UPDATES

SOLUTIONS FOR STABILTY: Susan Pridgen reported that there is no change from last month. The program has housed 22 families representing 29 adults and 53 children. Referrals continue to be received. Craig Wagner stated that this represents a 13% decrease in homelessness in the one year that the program has been operational.
ONSLOW COUNTY SCHOOLS: Jennifer Colley was not in attendance today.  However, as of December 6, 2013, 249 school-aged children had been identified as homeless since the beginning of the school year representing an increase of 56 children since the November CAN-DO meeting. 
SHELTER PLUS CARE: Brian Fike announced that 14 slots are currently filled and they are processing one more slot. They are trying to add an additional slot at the current time.
SUBCOMMITTEE UPDATES 

Craig Wagner passed out flyers announcing the Strokes of Hope Art Fundraiser to be held in conjunction with the United Way’s Vine & Dine: Taste of the Town event scheduled for March 15, 2014 at the American Legion.  The flyer provides an overview of CAN-DO and the Solutions for Stability Program and is suitable for distribution by CAN-DO members to request donations of art. Craig agreed to send out the flyer electronically following the meeting.
James Ross announced that the Veterans Stand-down is February 4th from 10 am to 2 pm at the American Legion. Agencies can still register to have a booth at the event. Donations are being accepted and stored in a donated space. Kristi Pitchford explained that a few CAN-DO volunteers will be needed to work the Stand-down and count the homeless who may not have been counted during the Point in Time Count the week prior.
Kristi Pitchford announced that the Point in Time Count will be held January 29 - 30, 2014. Northwoods United Methodist Church will serve as the base camp once again this year. Kristi explained that due to the large size of CAN-DO, things are being handled a bit differently this year. She distributed sign-up sheets for members to volunteer for specific times throughout the count. Team Leaders will be assigned and trained on 1-17-14 at 8:15 am. The forms will be reviewed at that time and it will be up to team leaders to train their own team members. A webinar to review the forms will be held 1-15-14 at 9:30 am. A sorority will provide 50 bag lunches for distribution to the literally homeless during the count. Kristi requested that all members sign up for times to assist during the count prior to departing today and to advise her by the 10th if others are interested in assisting.
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS
Kristi Pitchford reminded everyone to complete the Balance of State survey that was emailed to membership yesterday. The deadline for submission is 1-07-2014.
There being no further business, the meeting officially adjourned at 8:30 am although members remained to sign up for the PIT Count. 
The next meeting of CAN-DO will be held Friday, February 7, 2014 at 8:00 am at Northwoods United Methodist Church.  
Respectfully Submitted,
Kathleen Holbrook, CAN-DO Co-Chair
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